Mr. Lawrence Stream 4174 Eaton Street Kensas City, Kansas

Dear Lawrence:

Dr. Don Carlos Peete and Mrs. Peete were in our home last night after our game with the Oklahoma Aggies. He speaks very highly of you as a student, a gentleman, and an athlete.

Dr. Peete states that it is your intention to continue in higher education. If so, I can assure you that we would be glad to help you in the way of work toward your endeavor in getting such an education. I would suggest that you consult Dr. Peete as to the best method. We will be very happy to cooperate with Dr. Peete in any way that he recommends in helping you.

Congratulations on the high honor that has come to you by being elected as one of the all-star Northeast Basket-ball League champions. I am sure this honor is very much deserved and we wish for you continued success in your academic and athletic life.

Sincorely yours,

FCA: lg:mln

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

P.S. We would be very happy to have you come down the morning of the Kansas Relays, April 19, and shoot a few baskets with our Varsity boys. It is our custom every year to invite Kansas high school stars to meet our Varsity boys on the morning of the Relays. There is no formal program; you check our equipment and the boys go on the floor with the Varsity and have a lot of fun shooting baskets. Then they take a bath and are ready for a good meal at noon and the Kansas Relays in the afternoon. We would be glad to have you as our guest at the Relays if you can come. Please let us hear from you.